Jefferson Conservation Commission
Meeting Minutes
19 May 2020

1. The meeting began at 7 PM. Present on the Zoom meeting were Nancy Decourcey,
Charles Muller, Jamie Savage, and David Govatski.

2. Due to the Covid-19 situation the JCC member are meeting using ZOOM.

There was no April meeting due to the epidemic.

4. The March minutes were approved after one typo on the NHACC Annual Meeting date
was corrected. The correct date is 7 November 2020, a Saturday. We do not know if the
annual meeting will be in person or held remotely like so many other meetings are being
held.

5. David reported that the Pondicherry Rail Trail project will start on Tuesday 26 May.
Much of the work is being done by the NH Trails Bureau crew. The work consists of
replacing culverts, clearing ditch lines, and improving the surface on the trail. A
contractor is installing four Beaver Deceivers to prevent beavers from blocking culverts
and flooding the trail. The trailhead on Route 115A will also be improved. The State of
NH survey crew redid the boundary line at the Route 115A location. They found that
someone had illegally constructed a fence on public land and the state crew will be
removing the fence that is made out of chicken wire.

6. Jamie will be conducting the annual Conservation Easement inspection of the Hartley
Tract, now owned by Norm Brown.

7. The meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM

The next JCC meeting will be from our homes on 16 June.
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David Govatski, Acting Secretary
19 May 2020



